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Dear Parents 

It is wonderful to see all the children commence their  
learning with such enthusiasm and interest. Our youngest 
members of the school community look like they have been 
at school for months and their teachers are very happy with 
how they are progressing already. Thank you parents for 
your interest in attending the school to see them off and for 
your courage in keeping the smile on your face when I 
know you may have been fretting inside. 

Thank you also to all the parents who were able to maintain 
the reading routine at home during the holidays and I know 
many of you have been encouraging your children to do 
their very very best this year. The staff we do our best to 
support them. 

One area that will significantly improve your childôs learning 
outcome is their attendance. I know that much has been 
said about attendance of late but since we have been able 
to track the impact of attendance through improved  
technology we can see how very important coming to 
school, every day, on time, will have on your child(s)  
education.  Included in this newsletter you will find some 
interesting reminders about daily attendance. Let us make 
this year the year we can achieve above 90% attendance 
across all classes. 

Finally I understand that parents are time poor and  
sometimes donôt even have time to read the school  
newsletter so I will try to keep my articles óshort and sweetô 
this year, using graphics where possible. 

God bless you and your family 

Bernadette Fabri 

Principal 
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SRC/House Captains Whole School Assembly 
 

A Whole school Assembly will be held on Friday 16th February at 2pm to celebrate the selections of 
the Student Representative Council Members and House Captains. During the assembly the selected  
students will be receiving their SRC badges and House Colour badges. You are all welcome to attend 
the assembly and congratulate the students on their selection into these important roles.  

Opening School MassðTomorrow 
 

Tomorrow,  Friday 9th February you are invited to join us as we celebrate Eucharist and ask Godôs 
blessings for the school year. Mass will begin at 9.15am and is a wonderful way to welcome back  
returning students, parents and staff as well as welcome new staff, students and parents, especially 
our new Kindergarten students. During the Mass we will reflect on our unique gifts, dreams and  
aspirations and how we can work together to build our school community which is based on Respect, 
Compassion and Resilience. During the Mass the 2018 Student Leadership Team will receive their 
badges and will pledge to work together to share Godôs love in word and deed. After Mass the leaders 
and their parents are invited to a special morning tea held in their honour. This will take place in 

the school library.  

In order to organise all classes and be at the cathedral on time our Morning bell will ring at 

8:45am not the usual 8.50am. The gate will still be open till 8.50am.  

Ash Wednesday Mass 
 

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent, which lasts for six weeks. We 
call it Ash Wednesday because many, many Christians around the world  
receive a cross of ashes on their foreheads. Godôs people have used this sign 
for hundreds of years. This cross of ashes tells friends and neighbours that we 
are not perfect, and that we know we are not perfect. With Godôs help we can 
try to reach out to others with love and kindness especially in our families , our 
school and parish communities and in our world and think about how we can 
be better people. 
 

Students from Year 1 to Year 6 will be attending Ash Wednesday Mass at 9.30am on 14th February to 
mark the beginning of Lent. Father Bob will also be presider over a special burning ritual on Shrove 
Tuesday, where the palms are burnt in order for their ashes to be used on Ash Wednesday. This will be 
held at morning assembly on Tuesday 13th February. It is a worthwhile opportunity and an important 
way of connecting our students to the great traditions of our Catholic faith.  

ICE BLOCKS 
 

Nothing is more refreshing on a hot summer day than a 
icey cold ice-block! We will be selling ice-blocks every 
Friday starting this week. They will cost $1 and will be 
available every Friday during lunch. 

 
The proceeds will go towards organising a wonderful St Patrickôs Day celebration for 
your children, to be held later in the term. 

 
Many thanks to Mrs Rahme for coordinating the selling of the iceblocks and to her 
team of helpers for giving up their time for our students. 
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